Summer 2016 Volume 42, Issue 3

The Network

The newsletter for St. Andrew's Episcopal Church

306 N. Division, Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104 (734) 663-0518 | standrewsaa.org

Dear friends:

After a long and flu-filled winter we are all looking forward to less stressful summer days, and I hope we all find some. But unless we stick our heads in the sand we hope to lie on in the coming months it will be impossible to escape the divisive realities that continue to overshadow local and global affairs. I'm not a politician nor a diplomat, and I have no helpful suggestions for how to build trust and cooperation between opposing parties and points of view. What I can do, and what I think we can all do in at least this little corner of God's world, is to strive to avoid making the divisions that plague our society any deeper than they already are.

In his book "The Way of the Word," William Martin, a Reformed Church minister offers this meditation on Mark 3:24, "If a kingdom is divided against itself, that kingdom cannot stand."

Division God cannot be divided against God. Devils are creations of our divided mind. In the Word there are no divisions. Therefore a person of the Word is extremely cautious in making judgements and distinctions, dividing into "good" and "bad." Such distinctions come from the ego's limited awareness. God is good. God is the ultimate reality. Stop creating the very evil you fear. Heal your divided mind and you will heal the world.

The greatest battle being fought is the one within your mind. God has no need of fighting battles. Be very careful of dividing people into categories of "friends" and "enemies." You can't see things from God's perspective. Don't think that God has "enemies." Enemies exist only where there is some sort of threat. Nothing threatens God. (p. 64)

A few chapters later in the gospel, Jesus states that only God is "good" (Mark 10:18) and that all things are possible through God's goodness (Mark 10:27). If we take Jesus at his word then even the redemption of those with whom we might vehemently disagree is within God's power. How that goodness will or will not do its work is in God's hands, where it must be left. What we cannot do is allow human differences to tempt us to do God's work of assigning judgement.

The coming months will continue to test our community, our nation and the world. Uncertainty is never easy to deal with, nor is it something we can avoid. We can give in to fear, or we can be an agent of healing. We can feed a divisive spirit, or we can be instruments of God's goodness. What we can control in all of that is our own heart and mind. If we want something better for ourselves and the world, that is where we need to start.

God bless, Fr. Alan

Summer Office Hours

The church office is open from 9:00 am - 1:00 pm, Monday - Friday.

Service Schedule Sundays

Holy Eucharist: 8:00, 10:00 am Family Service: 9:15 am

Church School: 9:45 am (ends 6/12)

Wednesday

Holy Eucharist: 7:00 am Evensong: 6:00 pm

Thursdays

Holy Eucharist/Healing: 5:30 pm

Fridays

Holy Eucharist: 12:15 pm

Special Events

Sunday, June 5

10:00 am: Music Recognitions

Sunday, June 12

Recognition Sunday, Last Day of Church School, Lunch on the Lawn

June 20-26

J2A Pilgrimage

June 21-23

Marketplace Vacation Bible School

Monday, July 4

Church Office Closed

Ann Arbor Art Fair: July 21-24 Starting this summer, the Art Fair will run from *THURSDAY to SUNDAY*. Please be sure to allow extra time for travel and parking on Sunday, July 24.

J2A will park cars in the St. Andrew's lot Friday, July 22, at 3:00 pm and Saturday, July 23, at 9:30 am.

Sunday, August 14

11:30 am: Parish Picnic

NOTICE TO THE PARISH

We are trying to practice a little of what we preach by saving a tree or two each month by "being green."

With the approval of the Vestry, this will be the last print version of the Network mailed to all of our parish households. Beginning with our September 2016 issue, the Network will be available on our website on the last Monday of the month prior to the issue date.

Shut-ins and residents of adult care facilities will continue to receive the Network by traditional mail. If you do not have access to the internet we will have print copies available in the welcome area on the last Sunday of the month prior to the issue date.

To those of you who wish to be notified when the newest issue of *the Network* is uploaded, we will need your email address in the office, please; unless, of course, you already receive email from the parish.

If you have questions please feel free to:

- Call the office at (734) 663-0518, or email
- Kathy at kmcpherson@standrewsaa.org, or
- Kate at communications@standrewsaa.org

How to get the September issue of *The Network*:

- Pick up a print copy in church on Sunday, August 28, or
- Visit our website (www.standrewsaa.org) on Monday, August 29.

Parish Briefs

Recognition Sunday

Sunday, June 12

On Sunday, June 12 we will recognize more of the wonderful volunteers who make St. Andrew's such a wonderful place. Recognitions will be held at both the 8:00 and 10:00 am services.

Millenial Brunch Group

Sunday, June 26

You may come to service alone but you can always leave St. Andrew's with a friend. Calling all young professionals, students, and grad students (and beyond): join us as we build community with monthly gatherings! We'll be meeting right after 10:00 am service on Sunday June 26 at Zingerman's Deli (422 Detroit St). To be added to our email list to receive announcements of future gatherings, please contact Lauren Emerson at lemerson@med.umich.edu.

Summer Bible Study

June 9, July 14, August 11

The weekly Thursday Morning Bible Study does not meet through the summer, but we will gather on the second Thursday of each month for a discussion on the Psalms using Eugene Peterson's "Answering God: The Psalms as Tools for Prayer." A few copies of this book are available for purchase in the church office. The classes will meet on June 9, July 14 and August 11 in the church lounge at 10:00 am and will be led by Fr. Alan.

FINANCE

A Gentle Reminder

Please remember that Church expenses continue during the summer months, we need your pledge support even when you are on vacation. Thanks!

Have you remembered St. Andrew's in your will?

It is important that every adult make a will providing for the distribution of their assets to the people, causes and institutions they love. If you would like to make a provision in your will to leave a bequest to St. Andrew's, the wording should read:

I give to St. Andrew's Episcopal Church in Ann Arbor, Michigan the sum of _____ dollars or ____ percent of the rest, residue and remainder of my estate.

A bequest to St. Andrew's is a way to ensure the continued ministry of this parish church in our community. The rector, vestry and wardens thank you for your consideration of such a gift.

Operating Revenue and Expense

January 1 to April 30, 2016

			Over/Under
	Actual	Budget	YTD Actual vs.
Income	Year-to-Date	Year-to-Date	YTS Budget
Plate Offerings	17,895	15,200	2,695
Pledge Payments	263,825	285,960	-22,135
Other Income	8,319	10,668	-2,349
Special Funds Transfer	0	0	0
Total Income	290,039	311,828	-21,789
Expenses			
Salaries and Benefits	218,911	215,079	3,832
Maintenance & Overhead	42,430	52,039	-9,609
Office Expense	14,535	13,365	1,170
Stewardship & Miscellaneous	98	0	98
Church Programs	13,032	15,536	-2,504
Diocesan Pledge	30,921	30,920	1
Other Outreach	0	0	0
Total Expenses	319,927	326,939	-7,012
Net	-29,888	-15,111	-14,777

2016 Art Van Charity Challenge

The Breakfast Program has been selected to participate in the 2016 Art Van Charity Challenge! Art Van is offering grants of up to \$100,000 to the organizations who raise the most money from May 18 – June 21. This is an opportunity to support the breakfast program and have your money go even further. All you have to do is donate through our charity challenge link at, http://bit.do/BASA-ArtVan. We cannot win without your support, this is a great time to tell your friends about The Breakfast, the more donors we have involved the greater our chances are of winning a prize. Thank you for your ongoing support, without it we could not serve as we do!

Looking For A "Small-Group" Book Discussion?

"Grounded: Finding God in the World — A Spiritual Revolution", by Diana Butler Bass. The late Phyllis Tickle said "Grounded is a wise and beautiful book. It is, in fact and in places, almost an anthem to the sacred unity of the physical and the spiritual in the formation of human faith and in the maturation of the human soul."

I enjoyed this book, and would love to discuss it. If anyone else is interested in reading "Grounded" and participating with me in a book discussion, please contact Ann Garvin (agarvin224@aol. com; 734-663-4075). Thanks!

NOTE: Diana Butler Bass will be speaking at St. John's, Royal Oak, next spring on Wednesday, May 24, 2017!

Looking ahead to Fall: Episcopal Health Ministry @ St. Andrew's

Flu Shots and Drug Dump Sunday, October 16, 2016 8:30 – 11:00 am, Lounge

Medical Decision-Making Event Sunday, November 13, 2016 11:30 am, Chapel

Second Sunday Blood Pressure Screening September 11, October 9, November 13, December 11

HISTORY

St. Margaret of Scotland and St. Andrew Window

St. Margaret of Scotland and St. Andrew are featured in the left window of the third south bay. In the top panel, St. Andrew, the Apostle and patron saint of Scotland and this parish, is holding crossed logs on which he was crucified.

In the middle panel is the figure of St. Margaret of Scotland engaged in good works for which she was noted. Margaret, the daughter of Prince Edward of England, and her children escaped to Scotland following the Norman invasion, and married King Malcolm III Cranmore of Scotland.

St. Kentigern (528-603) (also known as Mungo) in the lower panel, was an early bishop and patron saint of the City of Glasgow, is depicted teaching novices. His symbols, the bird, the bell, the tree, and the fish-with-a-ring-in-its-mouth, are found around the lower panel. The bird represents the monastery robin that he restored to life, the bell was from the Pope, and the tree represents the branch of hazelnut that re-kindled the holy fire at St. Serf's Monastery. The fish, caught in the River Clyde, had swallowed a ring belonging to an unfaithful queen. When Mungo restored the ring to her, her marriage was saved.

Given as a memorial to Robert Mark Wenley (1861-1929) and his wife Catherine Dickson Gibson Wenley (1852-1937) by their daughters, Margaret Wenley Sadler, Jemima Veitch Wenley Purdom, and Catherine Wenley Campbell. Professor Wenley, professor of Philosophy, and Department Chairman, came to the University of Michigan from the University of Glasgow. He was a prolific writer in his field and a world-class philosopher, and a member of the church vestry for 29 years. The window was created by Whitefriars Studio in Middlesex, England. The Whitefriars logo can be found in the lower right corner.

Summer Docent Tours

Sunday, June 19 Sunday, July 17 Sunday, August 14

The Episcopal Health Ministry @ St. Andrew's Driving Ministry Frequently Asked Question

If there are any questions or concerns, please contact Ann Garvin (agarvin224@aol.com, (734)663-4075).

Q: In order to be approved to drive, what process have the Driving Ministry drivers undergone?

A: All of our drivers have valid drivers' licenses, a satisfactory driving record, hold current car insurance, and have had a background check performed by the Diocese. In addition, all our drivers have taken the course on "Sexual Harassment and Prevention", sponsored by the Episcopal Diocese of Michigan.

Q: I have a medical appointment and I will need a driver. What is the process?

A: As soon as possible, but at least 24 hours before your appointment, please contact Mary or Dan Hunter (maryhunt@umich.edu, (734) 971-5248) and describe your requirements. They will check the schedule to see if a driver is available. The available driver will then contact you, and you will, together, work out the logistics.

Q: Who pays for the parking, if there is a parking fee?

A: Part of the parking fee may be covered by the health care facility. The remainder of the fee will be the responsibility of the patient.

Q: Is the driver expecting to be paid? Will I need to reimburse the driver for gas?

A: No, donating transportation expenses is part of the driver's ministry.

Q: What if I can't walk from the parking lot to the facility?

A: As indicated, the driver will drop the patient off at the facility door, and then park the car.

Q: Will the driver be expected to know how to use a wheelchair and be able to transfer the patient from the car to the chair, if needed?

A: No, the driver is not a health care professional. Professional staff or a family member will be needed to help with transfers.

Q: What if there is a car accident and some one is injured?

A: As in any driving situation, as may be needed, the drivers' car insurance will be utilized. All of our drivers are licensed, with good driving records, and have valid car insurance.

Q: What if there is an unexpected medical emergency during the trip to or from the health care appointment?

A: The driver will use a cell phone to call 9-1-1.

Q: Is the Driving Ministry available to help with non-treatment related errands?

A: No, the Driving Ministry is intended to help, only, with medical and health care appointments.

At A Glance:

Church School Events

Last Day of Church School, Lunch on the Lawn, Teacher Recognitions

Sunday, June 12

Church School Resumes Sunday, September 11

Summer Camps

Marketplace: June 21-23

9:15 am -12:30 pm

NEED CHILDCARE? Contact Carol (caferguson@standrewsaa.org)

Register: http://bit.ly/1W4qqiZ Registrations Due June 5 Late registrations accepted if space allows

EpiscoWeek: July 17 – 22

Camp Stony Lake, New Era, MI *Register:* http://tiny.cc/e9wlby

Camp Chickagami

Presque Isle, MI

Learn More: campchickagami.org

Summer Child Care Summertime Storytime

Childcare (including the Nursery) will be available in the Morning Glories room, Sundays at 10:00 am, June 19 - September 4.

Art Fair Parking

J2A will park cars at St. Andrew's Friday, July 22, at 3:00 pm and Saturday, July 23, at 9:30 am.

2016-2017 Teaching Staff

To those who have already volunteered, we say thank you so much for saying yes to this vital and enriching teaching ministry at St. Andrew's. We are always in need of new teachers in our program. Please consider sharing a small amount of your time on Sunday mornings with our children. There are many ways to be involved.

CHURCH SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

Thank You!

A HUGE thank you to our 2015 - 2016 Church School volunteer staff, families and friends! Thank you only begins to convey our gratitude and appreciation for your time and talent that you so generously share with the children and youth of St. Andrew's. You are a blessing!

A special thank you to all of our families and friends for your commitment to the Church School in support of our classroom activities, outreach initiatives, social outings, youth fundraising, theater performances and seasonal events. Most of all, we thank you for your faith in our teachers and for giving us the opportunity to share in this wonderful ministry with your children, youth and families. We pray you have a wonderful, fulfilling, safe summer and look forward to seeing you again in September. We'd love to receive postcards and photos of your summer travels please email me at caferguson@standrewsaa.org.

Teacher Recognition + Lunch on the Lawn

Sunday, June 12

Sunday, June 12 is the last day of our 2015-16 Church School year! During the 10:00 am service we recognize our teachers for their wonderful ministry with the children and youth of St. Andrew's. After the service the entire parish is invited to join us for Lunch on the Lawn. Let's celebrate the beginning of summer together!

Summertime Storytime

All ages are welcome at Summertime Storytime! During the 10:00 am service this summer we will share stories of values from around the world and an accompanying craft in the Morning Glories room.

Morning Glories

The preschool/kindergarten Morning Glories class heard stories in late spring including the Easter story; sharing Jesus resurrection, his appearance to Mary Magdalene, and Thomas and the disciples by the sea. They explored Pentecost and the gift of the Holy Spirit and learned about Jesus' followers as they spread "the

good news." The class also used a whole new year of lesson plans that was further enhanced by more than 60 beautiful wood Biblical figurines crafted by Phil MacBride. Our thanks to teachers Becky Peterson, Doug Cash, Stephanie Freeth and Karen Schaefer.

Early Elementary

The first/second grade class uses the Godly Play curriculum combined with many creative crafts to reinforce the story and encourage hands-on interactive learning. During the past few months, they heard stories about Jesus' resurrection and ascension, the great banquet, the Good Samaritan, the Good Shepherd, Pentecost and Baptism. The teaching team from both of these classrooms have worked together to bring about a learning environment that encourages children to explore their thoughts, ideas and feelings in a welcoming, warm and happy place, but also carefully nurtures a very special worship experience to call their own. Our thanks to teachers Pamela Ruiter-Feenstra & Roshayne Jaimon.

Middle/Upper Elementary

The spring session continues with the exploration of the sacraments, reading the Gospel and examining in greater depth the message of the "good news" in the Gospel of Luke. The third/fourth grade created their own Liturgy bulletin, reviewing each segment of the Liturgy of the Word and the Liturgy of the Eucharist. The fifth/sixth grade class studied all of the sacraments. Both classes culminated with an Instructed Eucharist with Fr. Alan in the Chapel in late April. They will close out the Church School year in Ordinary time, with the "wind of the Holy Spirit in our sails" learning about Jesus' teachings to the disciples and how we can carry out the work we have been given to do. Our thanks to teachers Linda Hastings & Jean McKim (3rd/4th) and Sarah Inwood & Mil Taylor (5th/6th)

Music & Movement

This year we enjoyed a compliment of music and stories following the seasons of the church in giving thanks, praise and glory to God's name from many different countries and cultures from around the world. The monthly Chapel Gathering engaged our upper elementary grades as readers and we all shared in singing songs in different languages from Swahili to Spanish and Latin. We learned "Amazing Grace" in Native American Dakotan, African American Spirituals, and many other songs from around the world. We marched, danced, played instruments and brought new meaning to "Music and Movement." Our thanks to Pamela Ruiter-Feenstra for her creative energy and giving us a window into the faith expression of people, places and cultures from around the world.

MARKETPLACE

Vacation Bible School

Life in Jesus' Time: 29 AD

June 21, 22 & 23 9:30 am - 12:15 pm

Registration Due: June 5

It's not too late to register for our Marketplace! Come live "Life In Jesus' Time" and explore what life was like in 29 A.D. and the heart of Jesus' ministry. Free for all children who have completed grades K-5. Let us know how we can help with childcare logistics so that your child is able to attend. Contact Carol Andrews-Ferguson at caferguson@standrewsaa. org for more information. There are many volunteer opportunities for middle/high school youth and adults. It is a fun event for everyone involved!

Earn Community Service Hours this Summer

We have many opportunities at St. Andrew's, and in particular within the Church School, to earn community service hours. Many middle and high school students are encouraged and even required to earn community service hours as part of graduation, scouting or academic disciplines. Help by reading stories to the children in summer childcare, organizing, cleaning, or painting - many more projects are available.

Do you have a special interest or skill you want to share? We can certainly find ways to put your talents to good work!

TALES FROM THE JOURNEY...

Rite 13

Members from the Rite 13 class were honored at the Celebration of God's Gift of Manhood and Womanhood on May 1. An intense period of study preceded the celebration, exploring the context and meaning of the words in this rite of passage liturgy. The teens also went through a process of spiritual reflection; choosing a scripture passage in which to create a reading, an instrumental performance or artistic representation, revealing the personal significance and meaning within the spiritual reflection. This was celebrated with their families at a rehearsal and brunch, providing a more intimate setting, to share, recognize and honor our "wonderfully made" young people and the gift God has bestowed upon them. The ceremony was an opportunity for the whole of the congregation to publicly affirm their support for these young persons as they took their ceremonial first step, beginning their journey from childhood to adulthood. Thank you to the parish for the abundance of "words of wisdom" included with a memory book for our Rite 13 members. A copy of all our parishioner's advice is available at coffee hour in the lounge.

J2A

On Sunday, June 19, we bless the eighth Pilgrimage group of 14 teens and 4 adult chaperones, as they leave to participate in the capstone activity for the Journey to Adulthood program from June 20 - 26.

Brett Bender, Thomas Parks-Brantmeyer, Niyati Kellenberg-Callewaert, Billy Dering, George Dering, Noah Gardner, Anu Kolawole, Bola Kolawole, Daphne Matthews, Phoebe Matthews, Anna Scott, Nea Shaffer, Olivia Tikker, Minna Tremonti Leaders: Fr. Alan, Monica Dering, Darwin Matthews, Ann Scott

The group will visit the Harpers Ferry tri-state region and Washington D.C. They are eager for the trip and the culmination of many fundraising events through the generosity of our parishioners. Activities include visiting Harpers Ferry National Park, Antietam Battlefield, Shepherdstown, the National Cathedral, the Museum of Native Americans and participating in a service project on

the Appalachian Trail. They look forward to sharing their experience, travels and spiritual growth with the parish in the autumn. They go with the grace of God and ask for your continued support and prayers for a safe and spiritual journey in Jesus name.

YAC

Members of this youth group are active in the ministries of the church and meet twice a month including serving at the Breakfast Program on fifth Sundays. We celebrated the Confirmation of YAC member Maddie Pumphrey at St. Clare's on April 23. Ten of our YAC members were honored as Class of 2016 graduates on May 22.

Phoebe Bennett, Henry Case, Billy Dering, Anu Kolawole, David Merz, Jane Petersen, Maddie Pumphrey, Michael Rigney, Katy Ross, & Eleana Tworek

They take this next step in their lives hopefully grounded in their faith and ready to chart their dreams. Go forward in this next chapter, knowing that you are loved, cared for and supported by the parishioners of St. Andrew's. Remember this is your home and we will always keep you in our prayers.

Thank You Youth Teachers

Thank you to the teaching teams for their leadership and support of our youth groups. They guide our youth in faith formation framed in the Episcopal tenets of scripture, tradition and reason. They foster spiritual discernment and help to shape our youth in their growing adult responsibilities. We are so appreciative of their commitment to the Journey to Adulthood Program and our young adults. Our thanks to Rite 13: Jeanine Diller, Julie Merz, Andy & Ransom Duncan; J2A: Monica Dering, Ann Scott, & Dar Matthews; YAC: Georgiana Siehl

To all of our youth in the Journey to Adulthood program, have a wonderful summer and we look forward to hearing about your summer memories and the start of your post high school quest.

In faith, hope and love, Carol Andrews-Ferguson Director of Children & Youth Ministries

DIRECTOR'S CHAIR

Another Successful Supper Theatre!

To the St. Andrew's community, We thank you for supporting our recent SupperTheatre production of the musical *Oliver*. You were a wonderful audience and we enjoyed entertaining you!

The focus of the supper theatre has always been to unite all ages of the St. Andrew's family and work together on a theatrical project. This year we had a great group of hard-working actors of all ages, musicians, backstage crew, costume makers, and chicken pot pie specialists. We couldn't have done it without all of these wonderful people!

I am looking forward to the fall and the "playbill" for the year. New projects are always welcome, so, if you have suggestions, please contact me!

Faithfully, Nancy Heusel

Music Notes

Music Recognitions

Sunday, June 5

Recognitions for all choirs (voice and handbell, children and adults!) will take place during the 10:00 am Holy Eucharist on Sunday, June 5.

EDUCATION FOR MINISTRY

EfM at St. Andrew's will start again on Mondays in the fall, 6:30-9pm in the lounge. We meet weekly throughout the school year.

Why Education for Ministry? In the Outline of Faith in the back of our prayer book, the answer to the question "Who are the ministers of the Church?" is "The ministers of the Church are lay persons, bishops, priests, and deacons" (page 855). Through reading, study, prayer, and discussion, participants in EfM are encouraged to better understand and take on our role as ministers of the church. Following Paul's advice, we are encouraged to "test everything" (1 Thessalonians 5:21), asking questions like "What do I believe about God? About how God and humans relate? About God's creation?" And, importantly, we ask what we're supposed to do in response to these questions. Even when answers lead to more questions, our reflections leave space for thinking about how to put our understandings to work in our daily lives, at personal, institutional, and global levels.

Education for Ministry is a distance-learning course run by the University of the South, with hundreds of local groups like ours around the country. EfM is a four-year program, in which participants are asked to commit to one year at a time. In the first year, we read the Hebrew Scriptures; second year the New Testament. Those in the third year study church history, while the fourth year is devoted to contemporary theological choices. In addition, the entire group reads two short books to discuss together (for 2016-17, the texts will be Transformed Lives: Making Sense of Atonement Today by Cynthia S.W. Crysdale and Care for Creation by Ilia Delio, Keith Douglas Warner, Pamela Wood).

To register, or if you have questions, please contact Mandy Davis, madavi@umich. edu , 661-904-6432. You can also visit efm.sewanee.edu for general information about Education for Ministry.

SAVE THE DATE:

2016 Parish Picnic

Sunday, August 14 at 11:30 am on the Lawn

More information will be available in the Sunday bulletins starting mid-July.

Sunday Bulletin & Network Deadlines

Sunday Bulletin Announcement Submissions

The deadline for the Sunday Bulletin is 10:00 am on the Tuesday before the Sunday you wish the information to appear; as the staff meets early Wednesday morning to proof the document, e.g. for Sunday, July 17 the information would need to be in the office on Tuesday morning, July 12.

Network Article Deadlines & Printed Issue Availability

The deadline for articles to be submitted to *the Network* is the 10th of the month in which it is to be printed.

Printed copies of *the Network* will be available at St. Andrew's starting the last Sunday of month prior to the issue's date.

Issue Date	Article Deadline	Printed Issues Available
September	August 10	August 28, 2016
October/November	September 10	September 25, 2016
December/January	November 10	November 27, 2016
February/March	January 10	January 29, 2017
April/May	March 10	March 26, 2017
June/July/August	May 10	May 28, 2017

Calendar for June - July - August 2016

Sundays

8:00 am Holy Eucharist (C) 9:15 am Family Eucharist (Cpl) 10:00 am Holy Eucharist (C)

Mondays

7:30 pm Alcoholics Anonymous (PH)

Wednesdays

7:00 am Holy Eucharist (Cpl) 6:00 pm Evensong (C)

Thursdays

5:30 pm Holy Eucharist & Healing (C)

Fridays

12:15 pm Holy Eucharist (C) 7:00 pm Alcoholics Anonymous (PH)

Saturdays

9:00 am Altar Guild Preparation

(C): Church; (CL): Choir Loft; (Cpl): Chapel; (L): Lounge; (Lib): Library; (PH): Parish Hall;

JUNE

Monday, June 3

9:00 am Labyrinth Walk (Offsite)

Sunday, June 5

9:45 am Church School 10:00 am Holy Eucharist and

Music Recognitions

11:30 am Single Adults

at St. Andrew's (L)

Thursday, June 9

10:00 am Summer Bible Study

Sunday, June 12

Recognitions at 8:00 &10:00 am Blood Pressure Screenings 9:45 am Church School 11:30 am Lunch on the Lawn

Monday, June 13

4:30 pm History/Memorials (L)

Sunday, June 19

Father's Day | History Docent Tours 2:00 pm Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays (L)

June 20-26

J2A Pilgrimage

June 21-23

Marketplace @ First Presbyterian

Tuesday, June 21

6:00 pm Finance Committee (L)

Sunday, June 26

11:30 am Millenial Brunch Group (Zingerman's Deli)

Tuesday, June 28

6:00 pm Vestry (L)

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS May 31 - September 2

The church office will be open 9:00 am - 1:00 pm, Monday - Friday.

CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED

Monday, July 4 Monday, September 5

JULY

Sunday, July 3

11:30 am Single Adults at St. Andrew's (L)

Monday, July 4

Church Office Closed

Sunday, July 10

Blood Pressure Screenings

Monday, July 11

4:30 pm History/Memorials (L)

Wednesday, July 13

Directory Updates Due

Thursday, July 14

10:00 am Summer Bible Study

Sunday, July 17

History Docent Tours

2:00 pm Parents and Friends of

Lesbians and Gays (L)

Ann Arbor Art Fair

Thursday, July 21 to Sunday, July 24

Friday, July 22

3:00 pm J2A Art Fair Parking

Saturday, July 23

9:30 am J2A Art Fair Parking

AUGUST

Sunday, August 7

Feast of the Transfiguration 11:30 am Single Adults at St. Andrew's (L)

Monday, August 8

4:30 pm History/Memorials (L)

Wednesday, August 10

September Network Deadline

Thursday, August 11

10:00 am Summer Bible Study

Sunday, August 14

Feast of St. Mary the Virgin Blood Pressure Screenings History Docent Tours 11:30 am Parish Picnic (Lawn)

Tuesday, August 16

6:00 pm Finance Committee (L)

Sunday, August 21

2:00 pm Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays (L)

Tuesday, August 23

6:00 pm Vestry (L)

Monday, August 29

September Network Available



NOTICE TO THE PARISH

With the approval of the Vestry, this will be the last print version of the Network mailed to all of our parish households.

Beginning with our September 2016 issue, the Network will be available on our website on the last Monday of the month prior to the issue date.

Shut-ins and residents of adult care facilities will continue to receive the Network by traditional mail. If you do not have access to the internet we will have print copies available in the welcome area on the last Sunday of the month prior to the issue date.

See page 2 for more information.

Directory Updates!Have you moved? Did you get a new email address recently? Or maybe you've switched from a landline to a cell phone number? St. Andrew's needs your most up-to-date information!

Please, help us stay in contact with you by updating your information for the 2016-2017 directory.

The deadline for corrections is Wednesday, July 13, with the directory being available in early September.

Please, take a moment and check your listing in the current parish directory (it has a photo of the church on the cover) to ensure that we have the correct information for your names, phone numbers, address, children's names and primary email address.

If you have additions or corrections there are many ways to submit them to the parish office:



Send an email to kmcpherson@standrewsaa.org



Call the Church Office at 663-0518



Drop a note in the collection plate on Sunday